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Mark your Calendar  
 
11/20 through 11/24  - Thanksgiving BREAK 
 
12/5  - Student Art Exhibit at Wesleyan College 
   from 6 to 7PM. 
 
12/8 - Next School Council Meeting,                 
      Friday at 1:00 
 
12/14  - Art Exhibit & Sale at 9:30AM in the Foyer 
   of the Auditorium 
 
12/14  - Holiday Concert at 10:30AM in       
    Auditorium 
 
12/15 through 1/3  - Holiday Break 

 I’m thankful for so many things this Thanksgiving: 

family, health, my job, close friends and another 

school year at GAB!  In my job, I’m especially 

thankful for parent involvement, as it enhances our 

school, making it a better place for all.  Pictured 

left is Ryder, eating lunch with his Mom, and Ms.       

Layson, his teacher, photo bombing haha...Wishing 

you all a great Thanksgiving Break with many 

memories made.  - J. Minter 



 

 

Dear GAB Families, 

As we pause for holiday, we wish you a safe and happy Thanksgiving season.     

We are grateful for having you at GAB and having the privilege to serve your            

students. 

This week has been instruction full steam ahead! The 

Department of State Schools (DOSS) Curriculum Unit 

came for a site visit in support of our implementation 

of a new District English Language Arts curriculum.  In 

Mr. Todd Lyon’s class, with his paraprofessional, Cheryl 

Stokes, students Jermaine, Jazz, Jaden, Tyree, and Heidi 

were completing a unit on communicating culture. The 

students used tactile symbols to indicate their level of 

understanding the criteria, then instruction targeting 

the areas where they   indicated a need for more 

knowledge proceeded. Every student was a leader in 

some aspect of the lesson. Their summative project is to design an invitation to a 

party, considering the cultures of the targeted invitees.  We’ll see what happens! 

Jazz wowed Mr. Fuss with her reading, and Heidi has really grown in her use of 

braille. Teaching and Learning are magic under the watchful guidance of Mr. Lyon’s 

monitoring for understanding and engagement. In 

this class Mr. Lyon showed us the teacher talks little 

and purposefully.  The students 

take charge of their learning! 

A message from our Superintendent  



 

 

I am proud to announce the Georgia Academy 

for the Blind Teacher of the Year  Dr. Cheryl 

Washington! Dr. Washington is a teacher of   

computer technology and applications, and 

much loved by her students and peers. We are a 

package deal and have been together except for 

a brief time since the year 2000! Dr. Washington, 

a die-hard Georgia Bulldog,  is from Savannah, 

Georgia, and because she was working in          

Savannah had to be interviewed on a Saturday! 

Thus, I called in faculty at the high school where  

I was principal to interview and recruit. Dr. 

Washington was a favorite for the seven years 

that we served at that high school. Then, during the time  

I was  teaching computer technology and applications at 

GAB , for three years, Dr. Washington moved to Henry 

County. As I was accepting the role of administrator at 

GAB, I contacted Dr. Washington to see where she was in 

her career goals.   I              

introduced her to the 

then Director, Dr.      

Dorothy Arensman, 

and the bond was 

forged in 2011! Dr.        

Washington is an       

exemplar of student advocacy and meeting 

the students where they are. Her influence 

and teaching are evidenced in the number of 

students who email and reach out to be sure 

she is still here! Sometimes we say students 

can never know how much they are loved, but 

in this case, Dr. Washington’s students know 

that she teaches with unconditional love. 

As Ever, Cindy 

Teacher 

of the 

Year 



 

 

  
The GAB Student Council is up and        
running, and the members are ready to 
serve their school and community!  We 

started the year with elections.  The candidates delivered speeches to the student 
body at an assembly.  Mr. Acree and Ms. Eckman, the sponsors, are so proud of the 
students for their performance in GAB’s first candidates’ assembly.  They were 
brave and bold in their delivery, and some even included special cheers at the end! 
After the speeches, the student body voted and elected Maddie (President), Zy 
(Vice President), Heidei (Secretary), Berkley, Jazalyn, Destiny, James, Devin, Will, 
Ame, and Peyton.  The newly elected members started their first service project of 
the year—Holiday Cards for Healthcare Heroes.  The members signed 50 holiday 
cards and enclosed special messages of holiday cheer, thanks, and encouragement 
for nurses at a local hospital, Atrium Navicent Health.   
  
Our next service project will be a canned food drive.  Stay tuned for more information! 

Student Council  



 

 Student Council Speeches 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

November 

Birthdays 
 

 

   Ja’Miyah         11/2   

   Peyton        11/2         

       Jazalyn        11/6  

              De’andre         11/20      

 

 

 

 


